Dear Madam/Sir.

I have read the new bill regarding capping the visa.

And I regret to say that this is irrational and unfair.

I have been in Australia for more than 5 years.

I arrived in Australia on 20th of Jan. 2005 on Wokring Holiday Visa. I worked and studied English.

I also had a 1year work on farm then after that I enrolled the school to study cooking skill to be an important asset to Australia.

After the graduation of the school, I was able to apply for permanent residency, now I have been waiting for the generous answer from the immigration.

But all of a sudden this bill has appeared and I, including many people like me, am on the verge of the biggest agony, waiting the life sentence from Australia.

My family isn't very much wealthy so I had to earn the Australia school tuition fee myself.

So I chose farm and I worked like a dog, 12 or 14hours a day. Then finally my farm boss called me 'a legend'. I was so pleased because I realized that there is equal opportunity and I can be acknowledged as a good worker.

In fact, my farm boss dismissed even Australians but kept me.

He did not discriminate me because I have different skin colour,

And he did not discriminate me because I was from a different country,

Only he was angry when I did not fully understand his instructions.

So I successfully earned the school tuition fee and all the money I earned on a farm was paid for that.

I started student with Zero account but I felt good because I came to know as long as I truly strive they will give me another opportunity.

I have spent for more than 5 years and I never cheated anyone, never bludged in any work and never harmed or hurt anybody.

I thought Australia is a fair country and this is the motive power I could endure the hard farm work.

But now all the money I spent for the school tuition fee, all the hard work I did for 5years in Australia: however which I enjoyed at the same time, all the time and money are probably about to go in vain.

Please generously bend an ear to what I say; I strongly am making a request to reconsider the new bill for all of us.

I appreciate the time you will have spent on reading of my writing Thank you very much

Sincerely.